MIGRATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE RESPONSE TO CLARIFICATION QUESTIONS ON CALL FOR EVIDENCE ON EEA AND NON-EEA MIGRANT WORKERS
1. In its call for evidence in relation to the commission on EEA and non-EEA migrant workers, the Migration Advisory Committee (MAC) asked for clarification questions about the call for evidence to be sent by 12 September and undertook to publish a response to these questions by 29 September.

2. This documents sets out the questions we have been asked and gives our clarification to these.

Submitting evidence after 27 October

3. Stakeholders have asked whether it will be possible to submit evidence after the closure of the call for evidence deadline on 27 October. 

4. We encourage all stakeholders to get their responses in as soon as possible. The earlier the responses are received, the sooner we can begin considering the evidence. However, we understand that a number of stakeholders have identified issues in obtaining sufficient clearance to deliver a response by 27 October. We will appreciate it if stakeholders who anticipate being late with their response will let us know.
5. Where stakeholders have signalled to us that are conducting planned information gathering exercises after the closure of the deadline, we will liaise individually with those stakeholders about submitting this information to us. We shall continue to incorporate evidence until such a time that we must focus on drafting the final report for our September 2018 deadline.
Publication of evidence
6. Stakeholders have asked that we reconsider our stated intention to publish all the evidence we receive. It remains our intention to publish all the evidence; and to quote from the evidence received, attributed to the individual or organisation that supplied it, in our published report. Please let us know if you think your response contains confidential information and we will consider not publishing it, although it will be subject to the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act. 
Clarification of the call for evidence
7. We have been asked whether the call for evidence relates only to EEA nationals. We confirm that, as per the commission from the government, the call for evidence relates both to EEA and non-EEA migrant workers.

Interim reports
8. A number of stakeholders have asked whether there is a timetable for publication of any interim reports and whether any interim advice will be in the public domain.

9. We are not setting out in advance a timetable to publish any interim reports. We reserve the right to publish such reports if we consider that it would be helpful to do so and that will depend on progress in our analysis of the data and assessment of the evidence we receive. 

Use of other data sources
1. Stakeholders asked for clarification on whether other data sources could be used for analysis on the labour market and skills characteristics of migrants.

2.  We welcome evidence based on other sources but would also need to see evidence indicating the relevance of these sources.
Separation of EU and non-EU nationals
3. Stakeholders asked whether migrants could be defined based on their nationality, separately identifying EU nationals and non-EU nationals.  

4. We are happy to receive evidence based on this.
Exclusion of Republic of Ireland (RoI) nationals
5. We were asked whether the evidence should exclude RoI nationals. Our analysis will exclude RoI nationals and it will be helpful if stakeholders’ evidence did likewise.
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